



                  REGULAR SESSION, BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY, MAY 14, 2012




	The Board of Public Works and Safety of Plymouth, Indiana, met in Regular Session on May 14, 2012, at 6:00 p.m. in the Council Chambers of the City Building, 124 N. Michigan St., Plymouth, IN.  
Mayor Senter presided for Board Members Culp, Ecker, Grobe and Smith.  City Attorney Surrisi, City Engineer Gaul and Clerk-Treasurer Hutchings were also present.  
Members Ecker and Grobe moved and seconded to approve the minutes of the last regular session of the Board of Public Works and Safety on April 23, 2012, since they have been reviewed and found to be correct.  The motion carried.
The following legal notice was advertised in the Pilot News on April 19 and 26, 2012:
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 The following sealed bids were opened and read aloud:
Bellman Oil Company, 550 E. 2nd Street, Bremen, IN  46506
	Item
	
	
	FIRM FIXED PRICE
	
	
	
	
	

	1
	15,000
	gal
	Ultra Low Sulfur Diesel  
	
	
	$3.17 
	

	
	
	
	IN St. Tax
	
	
	
	0.16  
	

	
	
	
	IN. Inspect.
	
	
	
	
	.01
	

	
	
	
	Fed L.U.S.T.
	
	
	
	.001
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Total Price:
	
	$3.341 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Quote is fixed margin over daily market price.

	
	
	
	Escalation / De-escalation clause in effect.

	
	
	 
	Normal terms apply.
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	2
	16,500
	gal
	Unleaded 87 Octane E10 Gasoline
	
	$3.10
	

	
	
	
	Taxes:
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	IN St. Tax
	
	
	
	0.18  
	

	
	
	
	IN. Inspect.
	
	
	
	
	.01
	

	
	
	
	Fed L.U.S.T.
	
	
	
	.001
	

	
	
	
	Total Price:
	
	$3.291 
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	Quote is fixed margin over daily market price.

	
	
	
	Escalation / De-escalation clause in effect.

	
	
	
	Normal terms apply.
	
	
	
	
	



North Central Co-Op, PO Box 299, Wabash, IN  46992
	
Item No.
	Quantity
	Unit
	Description
	Unit Price
	Amount

	1
	15,000
	gallons
	CO-OP Premium Diesel R 
	$3.34
	$50,205.00

	
	
	
	Ultra Low Sulfur-On Road
Fuel to be delivered in
	
	

	
	
	
	Transport truck lots
	
	

	
	
	
	State Road Tax
	$0.160
	$2,400.00

	
	
	
	Inspection Fee
	$0.010
	$150.00

	
	
	
	L.U.S.T. Tax
	$0.001
	$15.00

	
	
	
	Net Transport Bid Price
	$3.518
	$52,770.00

	
1
	15,000
	gallons
	CO-OP Premium Diesel R 
	$3.467
	$52,005.00

	
	
	
	Ultra Low Sulfur-On Road
Fuel to be delivered in
	
	

	
	
	
	tankwagon truck lots
	
	

	
	
	
	State Road Tax
	$0.160
	$2,400.00

	
	
	
	Inspection Fee
	$0.010
	$150.00

	
	
	
	L.U.S.T. Tax
	$0.001
	$15.00

	
	
	
	Net Tankwagon Bid Price
	$3.638
	$54,570.00

	
FIRM
1
	15,000
	gallons
	CO-OP Premium Diesel R 
	$3.358
	$50,370.00

	
	
	
	Ultra Low Sulfur-On Road
Fuel to be delivered in
	
	

	
	
	
	Transport truck lots
	
	

	
	
	
	State Road Tax
	$0.160
	$2,400.00

	
	
	
	Inspection Fee
	$0.010
	$150.00

	
	
	
	L.U.S.T. Tax
	$0.001
	$15.00

	
	
	
	Net Transport Firm Price
	$3.529
	$52,935.00

	
1
	15,000
	gallons
	CO-OP Premium Diesel R 
	$3.478
	$52,170.00

	
	
	
	Ultra Low Sulfur-On Road
Fuel to be delivered in
	
	

	
	
	
	tankwagon truck lots
	
	

	
	
	
	State Road Tax
	$0.160
	$2,400.00

	
	
	
	Inspection Fee
	$0.010
	$150.00

	
	
	
	L.U.S.T. Tax
	$0.001
	$15.00

	
	
	
	Net Tankwagon Firm Price
	$3.649
	$54,735.00



Above fixed prices include the cost of winterization for months of November thru January 2013.

	
Item No.
	Quantity
	Unit
	Description
	Unit Price
	Amount

	2
	16,500
	gallons
	CO-OP 87 E-10 Plus Gas 
	$3.122
	$51,513.00

	
	
	
	87 Octane Unleaded
Fuel to be delivered in
	
	

	
	
	
	Transport truck lots
	
	

	
	
	
	State Road Tax
	$0.180
	$2,970.00

	
	
	
	Inspection Fee
	$0.010
	$165.00

	
	
	
	L.U.S.T. Tax
	$0.001
	$16.50

	
	
	
	Net Transport Bid Price
	$3.313
	$54,664.50

	
2
	16,500
	gallons
	CO-OP 87 E-10 Plus Gas 
	$3.242
	$53,493.00

	
	
	
	87 Octane Unleaded
Fuel to be delivered in
	
	

	
	
	
	tankwagon truck lots
	
	

	
	
	
	State Road Tax
	$0.180
	$2,970.00

	
	
	
	Inspection Fee
	$0.010
	$165.00

	
	
	
	L.U.S.T. Tax
	$0.001
	$16.50

	
	
	
	Net Tankwagon Bid Price
	$3.433
	$56,644.50



Please note:  Above price is subject to increases or decreases in the amount equal to the amount charged by our fuel supplier – Countrymark Cooperative.

North Central Co-Op can also offer firm pricing contracts for City of Plymouth Departments.  These prices would be based on price of fuel on date of acceptance and notification of seller of firm bid acceptance.



FIRM
	2
	16,500
	gallons
	CO-OP 87 E-10 Plus Gas 
	$3.012
	$49,698.00

	
	
	
	87 Octane Unleaded
Fuel to be delivered in
	
	

	
	
	
	Transport truck lots
	
	

	
	
	
	State Road Tax
	$0.180
	$2,970.00

	
	
	
	Inspection Fee
	$0.010
	$165.00

	
	
	
	L.U.S.T. Tax
	$0.001
	$16.50

	
	
	
	Net Transport Firm Price
	$3.203
	$52,849.50

	
2
	16,500
	gallons
	CO-OP 87 E-10 Plus Gas 
	$3.132
	$51,678.00

	
	
	
	87 Octane Unleaded
Fuel to be delivered in
	
	

	
	
	
	tankwagon truck lots
	
	

	
	
	
	State Road Tax
	$0.180
	$2,970.00

	
	
	
	Inspection Fee
	$0.010
	$165.00

	
	
	
	L.U.S.T. Tax
	$0.001
	$16.50

	
	
	
	Net Tankwagon Firm Price
	$3.323
	$54,829.50



Board Members Culp and Grobe moved and seconded to take the bids under advisement.  The motion carried.
Utility Superintendent Davidson presented his monthly reports:
CITY OF PLYMOUTH WATER DEPARTMENT
Board of Public Works and Safety
APRIL 2012 Monthly Report

PLANT OPERATIONS
Water Treated March – Ledyard Water Treatment Plant			23,949,817 gallons
Water Treated March – Pine Water Treatment Plant			18,653,865 gallons
		Total		       42,603,682 gallons

Water Treated – Daily Average – Ledyard Water Treatment Plant		       798,327 gallons
Water Treated – Daily Average – Pine Water Treatment Plant		 621,796 gallons
							Total		1,420,123 gallons	

Backwashed filters at Ledyard Water Treatment  Plant 16 times for a total of 1,088,640 gallons
Backwashed filters at Pine Water Treatment  Plant 8 times for a total of  483,840 gallons
Total backwash usage for the month was 1,572,480 gallons

Ledyard Water Treatment Plant
4-02-12   Installed deflector for AC vent above secretary’s desk
4-04-12   Repaired cover for topsoil at Ledyard
4-04-12   Installed cover for cold patch at Ledyard
4-04-12   Disconnected heat tapes for pre-chlorine and permanganate lines
4-05-12   Cleaned out Ledyard shop heaters with air compressor and oiled motors
4-04-12   Replaced blown fuse in breaker panel at well #3
4-09-12   Drained filters #1 and #2 for pressure washing and media replacement
4-11-12   Prepared man way lids for installation on filters #1 and #2
4-11-12   Documented pictures of filter pressure washing
4-13-12   Cleaned out west detention tank and replaced the butterfly valve at #1 high service pump
4-13-12   Installed new permanganate lines in west detention tank and inspected
4-16-12   Replaced all fluoride lines
4-16-12   Ran a drain test on the west detention tank to make sure it would seal
4-16-12   Filled permanganate chemical day tank
4-17-12   Cleaned chlorine injectors/ran generator test/flushed out venturi meter lines
4-18-12   Conferred with McMichael Fire Extinguisher Service to service all fire extinguishers  in plant and trucks
4-18-12   Repaired chlorine injectors 
4-18-12   Worked with Ortman Well Drilling to fill and disinfect filters #1 and #2
4-19-12   Recorded #3 high service pump and motor bearing temperature readings
4-19-12   Installed new sample tap on high service pump #4
4-19-12   Worked with Ortman Well Drilling on filters #1 and #2
4-20-12   Worked on filters #1 and #2 backwashing to disinfect new filter media
4-23-12   Worked with Ortman Well Drilling in a.m./Met with Living Waters Co. concerning chlorine feed equipment
4-24-12   Disassembled  and repaired air release system on filters #1 and #2
4-26-12   Chris Stults attended a class in Merrillville on basic electricity.  Received CEU credit hours on operator licenses

Pine Water Treatment Plant
4-01-12   Recorded #2 high service pump and motor bearing temperature readings
4-11-12   Installed floor drain covers for secondary spill containment
4-10-12   Recorded #1 high service pump and motor bearing temperature readings
4-10-12   Flushed main feed line to the Pine Plant
4-10-12   Flushed out feed lines to the venturi meter
4-10-12   Flushed out all lines to eyewash stations
4-10-12   Cleaned out and lubricated all door locks 
4-17-12   Cleaned chlorine injectors/cleaned chlorine analyzer lines/ran generator test/replaced dehumidifier filter
4-18-12   Met with McMichael Fire Extinguisher Service to inspect and service all fire extinguishers
4-24-12   Worked with Living Waters Co. servicing chemical feed equipment
4-24-12   Recorded high service pump and motor bearing temperature readings

Water Sampling
10 – 	Distribution system bacteria samples, IDEM required
  8 –	Fluoride samples, ISDH required
360 – 	Process control samples and analysis at the Ledyard Water Treatment Plant samples
include Ferrous Iron, Total Iron, Manganese, and Chlorine
348 – 	Process control samples and analysis at the Pine Water Treatment Plant samples include
Ferrous Iron, Total Iron, Manganese, and Chlorine
    2 - 	Extra Distribution Samples for data collection on system
    1 - 	Non-required Lithium samples for data collection for Ledyard Plant
    1 - 	Non-required Lithium samples for data collection for Pine Plant

SERVICE
Locates								  84
Total Number of Work Orders					119
Service Disconnects 						  16
Service Disconnects for non-pay					  17
Service Reconnects for non-pay					  14
“Service Notice” left on door (Blue Tags)				    0
“Insufficient Funds” notice left on door (Pink Tags)		    5
New Radio Read / Meter Installations				   1
Accuracy checks						  34
After Hours Call Outs						    2
Meters repaired							    0
Hydrants Serviced 						    0
Hydrants Sandblasted and Painted				    0

CONSTRUCTION ACTIVITIES
(2)	Curb Stops Replaced
4-17-12   718 Ferndale Ave. – Installed new ¾” curb stop.  Relocated meter from house 		to new pit
4-18-12   421 Alexander St. – Installed new ¾” curb stop

(0)	Old Curb Stops Found and Capped Off at Valve

(1)	New Taps Installed
4-04-12    300 Lynn St. – Installed new 1” tap

(0)	New Mains Installed

(4)	Valve Repaired or Replaced / Valve Boxes Repaired or Replaced
	4-17-12   317 Meadow Ln. – Replaced valve box
	4-17-12   2340 Hillcrest Ave. – Replaced valve box
	4-18-12   3rd St. and Lake Ave. – Replaced valve box
	4-18-12   In front of 2015 Westgate Ave. – Replaced valve box

(9)	Hydrants Repaired or Replaced
4-03-12   1111 Chester St. – Replaced old Traverse City hydrant for new Kennedy K-81 hydrant with auxiliary valve
	4-04-12   327 Brook St. – Replaced old hydrant with new Kennedy K-81 and new auxiliary valve
	4-04-12   300 Lynn St. – Replaced old hydrant with new Kennedy K-81 and new auxiliary valve
4-05-12   1116 W. Harrison St. – Replaced old hydrant with new Kennedy K-81 and new auxiliary valve
4-05-12   200 S. Michigan St. – Replaced old hydrant with new Kennedy K-81 and new auxiliary valve
4-25-12   1523 Harrison St. – Replaced old hydrant with new Kennedy K-81 and new auxiliary valve
4-25-12   1415 Harrison St. – Replaced old hydrant with new Kennedy K-81 and new auxiliary valve
4-26-142  905 Harrison St. – Replaced old hydrant with new Kennedy K-81 and new auxiliary valve
4-26-12   Intersection of W. Harrison St. and N. Walnut St. – Replaced old hydrant with new Kennedy K-81 and new auxiliary valve

(1)	Main Breaks Repaired
	800 E. Jefferson St – Repaired the 4” CI Main using a 4” X 18” clamp

(4)	Service Lines Repaired, Replaced or Retired
	4-11-12   111 W. Jefferson St. – Completed connection of service line
	4-11-12   113 W. Jefferson St. – Completed connection of service line 
	4-11-12   115 W. Jefferson St. – Completed connection of service line 
	4-11-12   117 W. Jefferson St. – Completed connection of service line

MISCELLANEOUS
4-01-12	Meter reading date for April usage – May 1, 2012
 4-03-12	833 Oakhill Ave. – Retired abandoned hydrant at auxiliary valve and capped the 4” CI stub
4-09-12	Exercised valves in SW section – Total of 136 valves
4-12-12	Repaired ten (10) valves
4-19-12	Repacked 6” valve at the intersection of Lake Ave. and S. Plum St. 
4-23-12	Installed new asphalt at previous construction sites
4-24-12	Installed new asphalt at previous construction sites
4-25-12	Installed new asphalt at previous construction sites
Repaired warning light on west water tower
Corrected SCADATA connections at the Ledyard Plant
Installed new by-pass for power supply to the high service pumps, chlorine booster pumps and chemical feed pumps from the generator for when the power is interrupted


CITY OF PLYMOUTH WASTEWATER DEPARTMENT
Board of Public Works and Safety
APRIL 2012 Monthly Report

PLANT OPERATIONS:
Total flow in gallons					54,635,900
Average daily flow in gallons				  1,821,197
Rainfall								  0.62”
Monthly average in BOD removal				99.2%
Monthly average in TSS removal				96.7%
Monthly average in Ammonia removal				99.2%
General plant maintenance
Land applied 1,041,940 gallons / 130.76 dry tons of bio-solids to local farm fields
Cleaned methane boiler and distribution lines
Completed repairs to the ultra violet disinfection system

MEETINGS ATTENDED:
4-4	Common Construction Wage Hearing
4-9	Board of Public Works and Safety
4-10	Redevelopment Commission
4-11	Water/Wastewater staff meeting to organize schedules and review upcoming projects
4-11	JCI Bridge Group – Cook Brothers/Dimmit Building demolition
4-16	MCED – Spec. building 
4-17	TRC - 1) Bowen Center Expansion 2) Webster School Parking Expansion
4-23	Board of Public Works and Safety
4-24	IDEM External Workgroup for CSO Compliance in Indianapolis

COLLECTION SYSTEM:
Cleaned 23,272 feet of sewer lines
0 feet during service calls
23,27 feet during preventive maintenance
Televised 0feet of sewer lines
Mechanically removed roots from2,820 feet of sewer lines
Removed approximately 11.6 tons of silt and debris during cleaning and inspections of sewer lines
Used approximately 51,450 gallons of potable water during sewer cleaning
Performed routine maintenance on 10 CSO’s and 15 pumping station
Replaced casting K7M022 at alley on S. Liberty St.
Completed annual inspection of lift stations
Installed new backflow preventer on CSO-015 in old city dump
Relocated control panels for the Candy Ln. and Ledyard St. lift stations
Saw cut castings for future adjustment of the castings
Completed preventative quarterly cleaning of trouble sewers




Fire Chief Miller presented the following reports for April:
[image: ]
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Police Chief Cox presented the following report:
	TYPE OF CALL
	April 2012

	Information
	714

	Security Check
	247

	Complaint
	242

	Traffic Stop
	232

	911
	165

	Investigation
	150

	Charges Signed
	113

	Criminal Arrest
	62

	Service
	47

	Alarm
	42

	Civil Matter
	42

	$2 Parking Ticket
	41

	Vehicle Check
	39

	Assist
	38

	Animal
	34

	K9 Use
	29

	Parking Enforcement 
	29

	Juvenile Complaint
	28

	Traffic Arrest
	27

	Suspicious Person
	26

	Suspicious Vehicle
	26

	Dispatch
	25

	Accident PD
	24

	Restraining Order
	20

	Theft
	17

	Warrant Service
	16

	Disabled Vehicle
	13

	Escort
	13

	Extra Patrol
	13

	Welfare Check
	10

	Court Detail
	10

	Code Enforcement
	8

	Open Doors / Window
	7

	Battery
	6

	Training Detail
	5

	Merchant Pro. Plan
	5

	Domestic Fight
	4

	Lockout
	4

	Unwanted Guest
	4

	Traffic Warning
	4

	Accident P.I.
	2

	Local Ordinance
	2

	$50 Handicap Ticket
	1

	$10 Parking Ticket
	1



City Engineer Gaul reported on the street projects for the year.  He said that essentially Baker Street would be a total reconstruct project from the bridge west to Michigan Street.  Gaul said they will possibly do the work in phases in order to work it into the budget.
City Attorney Surrisi referred to a Commissioners’ Deed (Recorded Instrument 201201376) in which properties rights-of-way along Pioneer Road have been dedicated to the city by the Marshall County Board of Commissioners.  He asked the board to accept those rights-of-way.
Board Members Smith and Grobe moved and seconded to acknowledge and accept Marshall County’s Dedication of Pioneer Road Improvement Parcels to the City of Plymouth.   The motion carried.
Surrisi updated the board members on the legal action against Park Jefferson Apartments.  Surrisi said that the city is continuing to have problems with the owner and last Monday he filed a motion in court under the Indiana Unsafe Building Law that allows for remedy of requesting appointment of a receiver, someone that the judge would appoint to take possession of the property for the purposes of remediating it and getting it into compliance with the orders of the building commissioner.  The statute allows for quite a bit of different powers and abilities of the receiver subject to whatever the judge would grant and currently the owner of the property has until June 3rd to respond to the city’s complaint and the court has set a hearing on the matter for June 27th.  
Surrisi then referred to the plan commission case PC 2012-01, a petition by Michiana Contracting for a subdivision replat of Lots #38, 39 and 40 in Neidlinger Park Subdivision.  
Don Wendel said that the plan commission approved the replat, which reconfigures the three lots into two lots, on May 1, 2012.  Wendel said that he also wanted to make sure that there is some right-of-way being vacated as part of the replat.  He explained that there was an alley and a street, which have not been built yet, that were on the original plat.  
Board Members Grobe and Ecker moved and seconded to approve the replat as proposed.  
Brent Martin explained that these parcels are in Neidlinger Park, First Section, which is a subdivision that was recorded approximately sixteen years ago.  He said that based on what has transpired since that time, the developer has decided that it makes sense to reconfigure some of the property lines for future development.  This kind of change to a subdivision is referred to as a replat.
Board Member Grobe rescinded his motion; Ecker rescinded his second.
Board Member Grobe moved to accept the proposal to replat and acknowledge the vacation of the alleyway and right-of-way.  Board Member Ecker seconded the motion.   The motion carried.
City Attorney Surrisi referred to the Proposed Amendment of the DC Tech Agreement.  He reviewed his memo to the members:
MEMO
TO:	Board of Public Works and Safety
FROM:	Sean Surrisi
DATE:	5/10/12
RE:	DC Tech Proposed Lease Addendum

You have received a copy of the City’s Lease agreement with local internet company DC Tech, which was entered into last year.  In summary, the City agreed to provide DC Tech with space on its two water towers and fire radio tower for the installation of wireless internet equipment that DC Tech uses for its business.  A request for proposals was sent out prior to entering into the 3 year lease with DC Tech.  Ultimately, DC Tech was awarded the lease in exchange to providing free internet service for all City buildings (a service we have yet to be able to take advantage of due to various service contracts with other providers and technical limitations in some departments) and 2 hours of free Wi-Fi service, per person, per day in the downtown area.

The lease allows for the installation of only specified equipment, but provides that additional equipment may be installed with the City’s written consent.  DC Tech now proposes to install additional equipment on the City’s west water tower so that it can provide wireless internet service to the Yogi Bear Park.  In exchange for being able to install this equipment, DC Tech proposes to offer 22 hours of free Wi-Fi service, per person, per day within the confines of Centennial Park.

Dan Sammartano of DC Tech will be at Monday’s meeting to discuss the project and seek your approval for the addendum to the lease.  I believe that in considering this proposal that eliciting the input of Utilities Superintendent Donnie Davidson is very important for your consideration.  Also, Parks Superintendent Mike Hite has advised that it has been a goal of the park to obtain internet service for sometime.  There would be ht need to install some repeater devises within the park at the City’s cost of approximately $2,000-$2,500.  Mike has quietly solicited potential future contributions from area businesses to cover this cost and has obtained a commitment for at least $1,000.  Park Board President Dave Morrow will be in attendance at Monday’s meeting and may be able to answer your questions in this regard.


Dan Sammartano, of DC Tech, addressed the board members.
Park Board President Morrow said that the park board endorses the idea of having Wi-Fi in the park if the city feels it is appropriate as far as the water towers.  He asked that DC Tech cover the cost of the additional equipment required, 
Sammartano replied that it would be a hardship to do so.
Morrow said that the park board members would need to review their budget and vote on the matter.
Utility Superintendent Davidson admitted that having Wi-Fi in the park system would be a very nice feature for everybody that uses it.  He said that he was not in favor of it to begin with because he has concerns as are detailed on page six, Section eighteen, Subsection C of the original agreement:
Due to issues related to Homeland Security, keys to the premises will not be issued for unlimited access.  Lessee must contact the Water Utility for access to the water towers, and the same will only be provided by authorized personnel as time permits.  The cost of personnel to provide to Lessee access after normal business hours will be charged to the Lessee, and said amount shall be paid within 30 days of being invoiced.

Davidson said that he has Homeland Security issues as far as accessibility of multiple people having access to the towers.  He said that service outages happen at all hours of the day and nights, which would require city employees’ attention to provide access to whomever, be it DC Tech or AT&T.  He said to be safe, the city should have a city employee on-site at all times that work is being performed on the tower, since it is the city’s water supply that is being dealt with.  Davidson said that one the main concerns is the expense to the city because of the equipment that is being hung on the tower or railing, as it becomes a maintenance issue for the city’s maintenance provider.  He explained that every time the maintenance provider provides a contract price to do work on the tower, including sandblasting and painting, which happens every ten years; that equipment has to be protected, adding to the complexity of maintenance, which he is sure will be reflected in the contract price for maintenance.  Davidson said that he has worked with Dan Sammartano and DC Tech with the original installation and everything went very smooth; they were very cooperative and very professional in what they did.  Davidson said that he personally does not like to see anything hung on the tower, because he believes it creates issues.  He knows that it is nice and convenient for wireless providers because of the height and the coverage that it allows.  He said that there is much more equipment out there than this; AT&T pays $1,800 per month for their service; obviously this is a huge company.  He said he wanted the board members to have an idea of the utility concerns that are involved in order to weigh the benefits against the risks.
Sammartano said that DC Tech would need to remove one dish and add two pieces of equipment, including a larger dish and adding a second piece of equipment to service Yogi Bear Park.   He noted that everything is in place to provide service to the park, except two repeaters.
Surrisi noted that one of the terms of the original contract was that DC Tech was to provide unlimited internet service to all of the city buildings; for the most part the city has been unable to take advantage of that because the various buildings had their own independent contracts with service providers, some of which may have ended recently.
Board Members Smith and Grobe moved and seconded to table the matter.  The motion carried.
Members Smith and Grobe moved and seconded to allow the salaried payroll for May 1-15, 2012 and the claims for May 14, 2012, as entered in Claim Register #2012.  The motion carried.
Cyndi Bumpus, 1021 Miner Street, was present regarding her concern of the steep open ditch that was left on Hogarth Street after road repairs and a sidewalk installation last fall that was addressed at the last meeting.  She said affected property owners include herself, Goebels, Haydens and the two neighbors across the street to the north.
Gaul explained that to fix this issue (the steep swale) the city could fill in the swales and install inlets that would move rainwater to the drains in the street.   That “fix” would result in flooding the north side of the street thereby re-creating the problem that was eliminated by the installation of the swales.  He suggested looking at the area again, making the swales more gentle, raising the deep inlet at Goebels.  Board Members Culp and Smith offered to work with the city engineer.
There being no further business to discuss, Board Members Ecker and Culp moved and seconded to adjourn the meeting.  Motion carried.  The meeting was declared adjourned at 6:52 p.m.


						S/Toni L. Hutchings, IAMC/CMC/CPFA
							Secretary and Finance Officer
APPROVED:



	
S/Mark Senter, Presiding Officer
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